COOK COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES
October 8, 2019 | 12:00 PM



The Cook County Board of Health met at the Cook County Health Department on Tuesday, October 8, 2019.


	Members Present
	Members Absent
	Others Present

	Dr. Tom Fausett, Chairman
	Mayor Buddy Duke
	Dr. William Grow

	Shelva Keeley, Vice-Chairman
	
	Dwain Butler

	Debra Robinson, Secretary
	
	Teresa Giles

	William Greene
	
	Ken Lowery

	Dr. Timothy Dixon
	
	Patrina Bowles

	Terry McClain
	
	Rebecca Allgood

	
	
	Beth Magsanay




Call to Order

· Dr. Tom Fausett called the meeting to order at 12:14 p.m.
Public Comments
· All attending the board meeting introduced themselves.
Approval of June 18, 2019 Minutes
· William Greene made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 18, 2019 budget meeting.  The motion was seconded by Shelva Keeley.  All approved and the motion passed.
Business

Financial Information – Teresa Giles (Attachments)

· The Revenue and Expense Summary for July 1, 2019 – September 30, 2019 was reviewed.
· The budget is in the first quarter of the fiscal year and revenue collection looks good.  Fee income looks positive.  There was a budget revision after the June meeting to reflect the final numbers for the fiscal year, which resulted in a $4,000 increase in the budget.  Approximately $1,500 was added to the fund balance.  
· Expenses are on track with some at 100% because of items paid at the beginning of the fiscal year.

· Dr. Fausett mentioned the upgraded conference room furniture and upkeep of the building.

Public Health Updates – William R. Grow, MD, FACP (Attachment)

· Dr. Grow informed the Board of the Governor’s propose four percent budget cuts for this fiscal year and an additional two percent next fiscal year.  Medicaid and education are both exempt from the proposed cuts.  The district is currently making arrangements to address these requests.
· The 2020 Board of Health meeting dates were provided.  

· The Georgia Public Health Association Meeting & Conference will be held May 6-8, 2020 on Jekyll Island.  Dr Grow encouraged the board to consider attending.

· The legislative breakfast date will be announced at a later date.

Nurse Manager’s Report – Rebecca Allgood (Attachment)

· Ms. Allgood updated the Board on immunizations and community outreach projects the health department participated in since the last meeting.
· There are new school vaccination requirements from the state.  Students 16 years and older entering the eleventh grade will need to receive their second meningitis vaccination starting next school year.

· Immunization audits were completed in September.  All schools were 100% compliant with state requirements.

· The school-based flu project will begin October 9, 2019.  Approximately 550 students signed up to receive their flu vaccinations.

· The health department has been participating in the District’s Hepatitis A outreach initiative throughout the community.  The targeted populations are the homeless, men who have sex with men, IV drug users, and individuals with chronic or long-term liver disease.  The health department visited the House of Grace (a homeless men’s shelter) and vaccinated residents at no cost.  Hepatitis A information was also distributed in the community.

Environmental Update – Dwain Butler – (Attachments)
· Mr. Newsome informed the Board that he will be leaving the Cook County Health Department to take a position in the private sector.  Lee Cumbee will become the new environmental health specialist for Cook County.
· Environmental Health activities and food inspection reports were provided.  

· Ken Lowery, the District Epidemiologist, provided an update on the mosquito surveillance project, particularly in Cook County.  Nine traps have been set throughout the county and specimens and eggs were collected and sent to be identified and tested to see what types of viruses they may be carrying as well as to determine pesticide resistance.  As of August, approximately 55,000 mosquitoes have been collected in the District.  The project is scheduled to end in June of 2020.
Announcements
· Ms. Robinson asked if high school students could assist with the mosquito project.  Mr. Lowery indicated that the District is currently working with Valdosta State University.  Ms. Robinson also asked Ms. Allgood if nursing home residents receive vaccinations and who provides them.  Ms. Allgood indicated that their primary care provider would need to write orders and they are usually obtained from where the resident receives their medication.  Dr. Fausett added that approximately 90% of the residents receive flu vaccinations and 90% of staff will receive the vaccine as well.  
· Ms. Robinson asked the health department to schedule a date and time with the county to offer the flu vaccine.  Ms. Allgood mentioned the health department is currently waiting for the vaccine to arrive and would contact the county to schedule and offer the vaccine to the community as soon as it arrives.
Adjournment
· There being no further business, Ms. Keeley made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Greene seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:40 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

__________________________________________

Shelva Keeley, Board Secretary

Beth Magsanay, Typist
